SUFFOLK COUNTY COMMUNITY COLLEGE

SUMMARY MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

AMMERMAN CAMPUS, BROOKHAVEN GYMNASIUM, ALUMNI ROOM

MARCH 18, 2010
The meeting was held on Thursday, March 18, 2010 at 10:00 a.m. in the Alumni Room of the Brookhaven Gymnasium, Ammerman Campus, Selden, New York.
PRESENT:


Ernesto Mattace, Jr.


Trustee/Chair

Walter Hazlitt



Trustee/Vice Chair


Saul Fenchel



Trustee
Paul Pontieri



Trustee

Avette Ware



Trustee

Chigozie Onyinanya


Student Trustee

George Gatta, Jr.


Interim President


Mary Lou Araneo


V.P. Institutional Advancement

Joanne Braxton


V.P. Planning & Inst. Assessment

James Canniff



V.P. Academic Affairs

Nancy Stier



V.P. Business & Financial Affairs

Marvin Bright



Assoc. V.P. Student Affairs


Ilene Kreitzer



General Counsel

ABSENT:


George Kane



Trustee/Secretary


Belinda Alvarez-Groneman

Trustee


Shaun L. McKay


Interim Executive Vice President


James Whitten



V.P. Workforce Development


Dorianne Gloria


Assist. V.P. Employee Resources






* * * * * * * * * *
The meeting of the Board of Directors commenced at 8:40 a.m. 
* * * * * * * * * * 

A motion to approve the minutes of the 2/11/10 Board of Directors Meeting was seconded and approved unanimously.

* * * * * * * * * *

A motion to approve Resolution No. 2010.A4 was seconded and approved unanimously. 

RESOLUTION NO.2010.A4       ESTABLISHING AN INTERCOLLEGIATE AND INTRAMURALS COORDINATOR POSITION

WHEREAS, a College Director of Athletics oversees the one-college athletic program, and 

WHEREAS, assistance with intercollegiate athletics and intramurals programs as well as general associated duties is needed, and 

WHEREAS, an Intercollegiate and Intramurals Coordinator position must be created to facilitate this program, and

WHEREAS, the Associate Vice President for Student Affairs approves this recommendation and the President concurs, be it therefore

RESOLVED, that the position of Intercollegiate and Intramurals Coordinator is hereby established with the job responsibilities as specified in Attachment A-I, and be it further

RESOLVED, that the attached salary schedule for this position is hereby approved (Attachment A-II).

* * * * * * * * * *
Associate Vice President Bright provided the Association Finance Report for the period 9/01/09-02/28/10.  AVP Bright reported that the Association roughly received 75% of revenue from student fees for this fiscal year with the remainder slightly over 50% of the expenditures of that budget.  He remarked that with spring semester award ceremonies, the Association would incur more spending.  AVP Bright noted that involvement in the Baker’s Workshop, Café, Arts Council and Child Care Centers is very good.

* * * * * * * * * *

AVP Bright reported on the proposed College-Wide Athletics Program.  He discussed the challenges the College is experiencing with the current structure, the proposed program model, the advantages of moving toward a one-college, multi-campus athletics program and what this program would offer students.
Under the current athletics program structure, AVP Bright noted that the Ammerman and Grant Campus athletic programs operate from separate budgets, hold separate memberships with the NJCAA, have different team colors and mascots, and duplicate certain programs such as women’s volleyball, men’s baseball and men’s basketball.  He also remarked that under the current intramural program model, roughly only 225 students participate on a budget slightly under $900,000 funded by the Association.
AVP Bright spoke of the advantages of a college-wide athletics program model:  promoting leadership, sportsmanship and overall academic student success; promoting the one-college model; eliminating competition and rivalry among campuses; utilizing available athletic fields college-wide; enhancing student participation college-wide through creative intramural program offerings and annual college-wide intramural events; and centralizing the budget process as well as program planning and coordination.

AVP Bright discussed the implementation process for the proposed college-wide athletics program to include:  adjusting the current administrative structure by moving toward a College Athletics Director responsible for the planning and development of athletics college-wide, an Inter-Collegiate Intramural Coordinator responsible for the operation of intramural programs, and two additional  Intramural Wellness Coordinators for the Ammerman and Grant Campuses, developing and/or adjusting campus association budgets to support the new proposed structure, developing and implementing a comprehensive intramural program, consolidating all duplicate athletic programs, establishing one institutional membership with the NJCAA, and implementing college-wide colors and mascot.
In response to Chairman Mattace’s inquiry regarding transporting students from one campus to another, AVP Bright mentioned the possibility of the Association funding intercampus transportation between the hours of 3:00 p.m. and 8:00 p.m.  Chairman Mattace suggested surveying student participation.  AVP Bright noted that forums were held on all three campuses and the proposed athletics program was well received.  Student Trustee Onyinanya agreed with AVP Bright’s assessment.  In response to Trustee Pontieri’s comment regarding the importance of all three campuses feeling engaged in the athletics process, AVP Bright remarked on the benefits of having multi-campus athletic fields for practices and games, campus communities understanding the one college athletics model and college-wide team colors and mascot.  In response to Student Trustee Onyinanya’s concern over a $890,000 budget for less than 1% student participation, AVP Bright stressed the need for SCCC to engage a much larger student population.
* * * * * * * * * *
The Meeting of the Board of Directors adjourned at 9:05 a.m.

Respectfully submitted,

George Kane
 


Secretary
PAGE  
3

